
FROM THE PRINCIPAL’S DESK 

Hello everyone, 

Happy and Safe Holidays 

Thank you to parents and students for your very positive response to 

attending parent/teacher/student meetings over the past week or so. 

We have been overwhelmed by the positive response of attendance at 

these meetings this year – an estimate would be 98% of parents and 

95% of students. We are very pleased with this response, and the   

feedback has been very positive regarding the 3 way discussions. Once 

again, thanks for your positive response to our request for attendance 

for students and parents/carers at these meetings.  

 

I would also like to acknowledge parents and carers for your positive 

partnerships with us to support every learning opportunity for your 

child. Learning and wellbeing for every student are the priority of our 

staff.  Your support and positive messages about school, attendance, 

learning and our expectations are appreciated. Your support reflects 

the way your child will respond to school and our expectations. We 

thank you for that. 

This has been a very long term for us all. I know that everyone is very 

eager to begin the holidays. Both students, teachers and other school 

staff are tired and showing signs of being unwell as they look towards 

the holiday on Friday. I would like to recognise the extra time, energy 

and effort that teachers have given this term in writing reports and 

then being available for meetings with every family to discuss learning 

and participation. At the end of a long term this was challenging, but 

the meetings were very positive.  

I hope you all enjoy a very safe, enjoyable time with family over the 

next two weeks. We look forward to seeing everyone back at school 

on Tuesday 20th July for the start of term 3.  

 

Jeanagh Viney 
Jeanagh Viney 

Principal 
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JENNY FRENCH – PARENTS & FRIENDS ASSOCIATION LIFE MEMBER 

It is with much sadness, that the School Association acknowledges the passing of our wonderful Parents & Friends Life 

Member, Jenny French. Jenny has contributed enormously to Hagley Farm School over the past 30 years and was a 

valued, respected and much-loved member of our local community. Forever active on her farm, Jenny was a          

outstanding role model for women in agriculture who always had time for others and was consistently the first to 

offer a helping hand at school and cooking at school BBQs and in the food van. Jenny was a member of our early        

Agfest committees and a willing helper in every capacity. As a volunteer, Jenny tirelessly acted in the best interests of 

others and had an innate ability to offer help, especially at times most needed. 

Jenny was a remarkable lady of strength, generosity and kindness and will be greatly missed by all. Our thoughts are 

with Doug, Anne, Stewart and their families at this difficult time. 

NEWS FROM THE LIBRARY 

Premier’s Reading Challenge 

It is the final week of the Premier’s Reading Challenge – if your child opted to take a reading log home, please remind 

them to bring it to school to give to their teacher.  

Although the challenge is finishing, we encourage your family to keep reading everyday, especially during the holidays. 

Readers’ Cup 

Congratulations to our Readers’ Cup team who performed well against strong competition in the Readers’ Cup 

(Virtual) Final last Thursday.  Well done to East Launceston and Glen Dhu who took out equal first, and to Mowbray 

Heights who were one point away to be placed third. 

 

 Happy reading from the Library Team – Mrs Jessica Marston (Teacher-Librarian) and Mrs Bronwyn Walker                         

(Library Technician). 

READING CELEBRATION 

We are celebrating our achievement and progress in reading across the school.     

Students are invited to participate in our “reading pyjama party” on Thursday. Bud-

dy classes will come together in their PJ’s to read and celebrate reading with their 

buddy. Primary Students are to bring their PJ’s along and change before the party. 

Prep - Grade 2 students can come dressed in their PJ’s to school and/or change if 

you wish. This is a free event and no donations required.  We look  forward to 

celebrating on Thursday the amazing progress in reading. 

Justine Page 

AST - Literacy Coach 



KINDERGARTEN 2022 

Is your child, or do you know of a family in the local area who has a child turning 5 in 

2022? If so they are eligible to begin Kindergarten next year. If you are in the Hagley    

catchment area and intend to enrol your child at Hagley for 2022 please complete a 

quick 'intention to enrol’ form via the link on our Launching into Learning—Hagley 

Farm School Facebook page. Official enrolment forms will be  available at the beginning of Term 3. If you require a 

paper copy of the intention to enrol form please contact the school office. Any questions, please email me at li-

sa.ankin@education.tas.gov.au or contact the school office on 63922272.  

AWARD RECIPIENTS 

Merit Certificates 

Primary:   Noah L, Cooper S, Jessie B, Kasey P, Angus C, Charlie Mc, Samantha W,  Jamie D, Brax T, Zhalia N, 

5/6Cini – Whole Class  

Early Childhood:   Ash W, Ethan J, Beau D, Jackson V, Milly H, Samuel K 

GT4GC 

Early Childhood:  Jackson, Niall, Lily S, Tommy, Paprika, Cody 

Primary:   Lottie B, Angus J, Tessa M, Lily K 

‘Grab and Go’ Breakfast Club 

The first month of our ‘Grab and Go’ Breakfast Club has been a great success. Each Wednesday morning we have had 

over 30 students join us for a slice of toast or cup of cereal.  

Just for this week, students will be able to purchase a slice of raisin toast for 20c.  

Regular menu items will also be available.  

Breakfast club is open every Wednesday morning from 8:30am - 9:10am and is available to 

every student in our school. The cost is 20c per item. 

A big thank you to the School Association for donating $100 to our Breakfast Club.  

ESMART NEWS 

I have been following some fantastic people on Facebook who are helping me keep up to date with positive ways to 

manage my own children’s online behaviours and habits, as well as managing the risks involved.  Keeping up to date 

with regular information is essential if your children are online.  I will share some of these people with you over    

coming newsletters and encourage you to look them up online or follow them on social media. 

This Week’s Featured eSmart Superstar – Officer Gomez 

American School Resource Officer who posts up-to-date information, linked back to his interactions with the children 

he supports in schools. 

https://www.facebook.com/deputygomez/                           Officer Gomez - YouTube 

 

Mrs Jessica Marston –  

Acting AST/eSmart Co-ordinator 

https://www.facebook.com/deputygomez/
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCXkte-5lPIcRHLvvEtYOB2A


Last Tuesday 27 students from Hagley travelled with myself and Mrs Mel Bussey to Symmons Plains to compete in the 

2021 Primary All Schools Cross Country Carnival. This is a highly competitive event with the best cross country          

runners in Tasmania competing. Each individual event had on average 250 students participating which made things a little 

congested at the start! All of our athletes should proud of being selected to compete in this event regardless of their   

results on the day.  

Some stand-out performances from Hagley students were the following; Lachie F 7th in the Boys 9y/o event, Will Mc 

14th, in the boys 9y/o event and Dylan H 77th also in the Boys 9y/o event. This team of boys finished 4th out of 40 teams 

in their age group which was a great achievement. Other fantastic performances were; Ava F 45th, Emmerson A 46th and 

Lottie B 59th in the Girls 11y/o event, this team finished a very respectable 11th out of 34 teams. Some other excellent 

individual performance were; Owen H 35th and Lachlan F 46th, both  in the Boys 12y/o event and Lottie G 41st in the 

Girls 12y/o race. 

I would like to thank Mrs Bussey for her assistance with the team on the day and also to all the parents, grandparents and 

carers who came to support the students at Symmons Plains.  

David Preece 

SCHOOL ASSOCIATION NEWS  

Trivia Night 

The School Association is hosting a 'Quiz Night at Quamby' on Friday, 17 September at 6pm. The whole school    

community is invited, the purpose of the event is to bring the school community together, particularly welcoming new 

parents, for a night of enjoyment. Tickets are limited to 100 guests and will go on sale at the start of next term and can 

be purchased via the Qkr!App (Single ticket $10, or a table of eight $80). Guests are then able to bring their own food 

platters for their table and purchase drinks at the bar. We are very excited about this event and most grateful to 

Quamby for their generous offer of the venue.  

School Association Committee 

Under our existing constitution, the School Association has an opportunity to change to the combination of its     

Committee members and, as such, a new parent representative position has become available. This is a great          

opportunity and if you are interested, please complete the nomination form in last week’s newsletter or contact the 

office for a form. The forms must be sent to Carol Spencer, our School Business Manager by this Friday 2nd July. 

Anna Clark  

hagleyschoolassociation@gmail.com 



GROWTH AND DEVELOPMENT 

I will be in classrooms during Term 3 working with students to develop their understanding around growth and     

development. 

The table below outlines the content that will be covered for each level: 

 

If you would like more information about the content of these lessons, a parent information session will be held on 

Friday the 23rd of July at 2:30pm in the library.   If you would like more information but cannot attend this session, 

please let the office know and I will contact you by phone.   

If you do not wish for your child to participate in these sessions, please let their teacher know.  

Chanelle McCormack     

School Health Nurse   

Prep-2 (2 lessons) Year 3-4 (3 lessons) Year 5-6 (3 lessons) 

Protective behaviours, public 

and private - who we can talk 

to if we have a problem or 

worry 

  

Growing up - how I have 

changed since I was a baby 

  

Naming body parts 

 

Growing up - introduction to 

puberty 

  

Basic information about repro-

duction 

  

Respect, body safety and help 

seeking 

Puberty - physical, social and 

emotional changes 

  

Basic information about repro-

duction 

  

Healthy relationships, bounda-

ries and respect 

  

  

STUDENTS IN THE SPOTLIGHT 

Holly D from 5/6 Hawkins recently competed in the Launceston Competitions in both the 

singing and piano sections. She won a 3rd place and 2 highly commended ribbons for her 

efforts. Congratulations Holly ! 

In the school holidays the Launceston Competitions continue with the Theatrical Dancing 

sections, we would love to hear how our students go. Or if your child engages in any   

other competitions in the holidays please share their stories with us. 

LOST & FOUND 

We have the pictured toy in the office, please come and collect if it belongs to you. We also have a 

massive amount of unnamed school clothes in our lost property, this will be culled after the school   

holidays so please come and collect anything that is yours. 

FREE DRESS DAY 

On behalf of the Hagley Farm School Student Parliament, thank you for your support of our Free Dress Day Fundraiser for 
St Giles. We are proud to say that we raised $500.00. We look forward to presenting a Certificate of Fundraising to a   

representative from St Giles at this week's whole school assembly 

 



MY GOLF CLINICS 

We have been running some golf clinics at 

school lately. If your child has enjoyed them 

and would like to continue MyGolf Clinics: 

Prospect Vale Golf Club and Launceston 

Golf Club are starting soon details and 

bookings via the website 

www.mygolf.org.au 

 

http://www.mygolf.org.au

